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Re: Complaint filed by Melissa Mulliken Regarding Waukesha County Clerk

Mr. Kevin Kennedy

Director and General Counsel

Wisconsin Government Accountability Board
212 East Washington Avenue, Third Floor
P.O. Box 7984

Madison, Wisconsin 53707-7984

Dear Mr. Kennedy:

Filed herewith is a complaint by Melissa Mulliken, Manager of The
Kloppenburg for Justice Committee, alleging violations of elections law by
Waukesha County Clerk Kathy Nickolaus. I will serve as attorney of record for
the complainant in this matter. Please direct any notices or inquiries related to
the Government Accountability Board's actions in the matter to my attention at
the above address.

In addition, I write to articulate the compelling need in this case for the
Government Accountability Board (hereafter “Board”) to appoint a special
investigator to ensure that the investigation of this matter is thorough,
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objective, and credible. While the Board is authorized to direct GAB staff to conduct
such an investigation, the circumstances here, as discussed below, demand the
appointment of an special investigator to avoid any appearance of impropriety or
conflict of interest. Please distribute this letter to the members of the Board for their
consideration when the Board takes up the complaint.

In the days following Ms. Nickolaus’ press conference on April 7, 2011, at which she
announced that her report of the Waukesha County election results had omitted the
votes for the entire City of Brookfield, several county clerks sent email messages to Ms.
Nickolaus accepting her explanation of “human error” and expressing their sympathy
and support for her (see attached Exh. A). The county clerks across the state appear to
be a close-knit group. GAB staff, by necessity, have frequent interactions with all of the
county clerks relating to elections. It is natural that these frequent professional
interactions develop into friendship and mutual trust between GAB staff and the
county clerks. The GAB staff have a legitimate business need to maintain their close
working relationship with all of the county clerks. This need conflicts directly with the
need for a thorough, objective investigation into a county clerk’s possible misconduct,
abuse of discretion, and violations of state law that could result in civil or criminal
sanctions.

You personally made public statements expressing your continuing confidence in Ms.
Nickolaus, despite your disappointment that she had failed to promptly disclose the
misreported results to you. The GAB staff’s dismay at Ms. Nickolaus’ failure to report
the change in the Waukesha County results to GAB is documented in an email sent by
Elections Division Administrator Nathaniel Robinson to Ms. Nickolaus on April 7 (see
attached Exh. B).

The GAB staff’s alliance with the county clerk is also documented in an email from
David Buerger, a GAB election specialist, to Ms. Nickolaus on April 8, 2011, expressing
his support and appreciation for Ms. Nickolaus, in response to an email from a citizen
who criticized her performance in the spring election (see attached Exh. C).

Finally, the district attorney of Waukesha County, Brad Schimel, sent Ms. Nickolaus an
email on April 8, 2011, complimenting her on how she “handled” the press conference,
stating “I think it will be ok,” and urging her to “keep [her] chin up” (see attached Exh.
D). By statute, the Waukesha District Attorney ordinarily would be responsible for
prosecuting any civil or criminal violations resulting from an investigation into Ms.
Nickolaus’ conduct, and would likely be involved in such an investigation. The email
discloses Mr. Schimel’s existing relationship, bias, and conflict of interest with respect to
Ms. Nickolaus, which precludes his office’s involvement in an investigation.
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The relationship of mutual trust and confidence between the GAB staff and the county
clerks, in particular Ms. Nickolaus, undermines the GAB staff’s effectiveness and
credibility in conducting an investigation into Ms. Nickolaus” actions relating to the
spring election. The appointment of an unbiased investigator with no ties or existing
relationship to Ms. Nickolaus or to Waukesha County is necessary to ensure public
confidence in the outcome of the investigation. As you are no doubt aware, many
members of the public are skeptical of the election results and will be skeptical of the
results of any investigation that is not conducted with the utmost concern for even the
appearance of bias.

We are aware that the GAB staff has already initiated an “investigation into issues
related to the reporting of vote totals on Election Night and reports from the 2006
election posted on the Waukesha County website,” as stated in a press release issued by
your office on April 18, 2011. The Kloppenburg campaign acknowledges and
appreciates your office’s good faith and accountability in undertaking this investigation.
However, for the reasons articulated above, we strongly urge the Board to appoint an
outside investigator as soon as possible to take over the portion of the investigation
relating to the spring 2011 election.

We look forward to receiving notice of the Board’s action on Ms. Mulliken’s complaint

and its decision with regard to the appointment of a special investigator. Please contact
me if you have any questions or if I can be of assistance.

Sincerely,
Susan M. Crawford

cc:  JoAnne Kloppenburg
Melissa Mulliken



From: Scott Fibert <SFibert@bayfieldcounty.org>

Sent: Friday, April 8, 2011 9:09 AM

To: Nickolaus, Kathy <KNickolaus@waukeshacounty .gov>
Subject:

Hi Kathy,

I may be a Democrat and hoped things turned out differently but | don’t believe you have a crooked bone in your body.

I think it is a shame that people and press are allowed to take unofficial results and use them against clerks when the
canvass is completed. The whole purpose of the canvass is to make the counts official and that is where our
accountability should begin. Election night results go from Chief Inspector to Clerks Office to person entering on
spreadsheet to clerk to AP and then the AP person enters the results. Should County Clerk’s be responsible for all of this
handling of unofficial results? Of course we should do our best but things can and will happen before canvass.

I’m not sure any of this helps you at this point but at a point where people are making you second guess yourself |
believe in you and | would have you on my team anytime.

Hang in there,

Scott

EXHIBIT
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From: Hinrichs, Wanda- <wh1nnchs@burnettcounty org>

Sent: Friday, April 8, 2011 12:52 PM.
To: Nickolaus, Kathy <KNlckolaus@waukeshacounty gov>
Subject: Words of Support

H| Kathy .I’'m sure you are being flooded with emails, but | felt the need to let you know how
much | am thinking of you and if there is anything | can do, say, write to support you'in thss |
would be happy to. .

We were in this spot sort of, three years-ago with a supervisor’ s race where my deputy
inverted a number when entering the results on election night into our web page report. It _
made for the incumbent winning the race. Then at canvass it was found, and he lost by 5. Not
a good time. We had a recount and an ugly cloud for a little bit. BUT...that is why the results-
are UNOFFICIAL and why we have canvasses. Because we are all human and we have
checks and balances put in place to find errors and correct them. So the process
worked....the checks and balances worked..... the canvass works. What more is there to say or'
question?

Good luck, keep your head high and know that we are all behind you and here to supportyou

Burnett County Clerk ' =
7410 County Rd. K, #105
Siren, WI- 54872 :
PHONE 715-349-2173
FAX 715-349-2169




From: Nickolaus, Kathy

Sent: Friday, April 8, 2011 10:11 AM
To: 'LAU, JILL' <jlau@co.door.wi.us>
Subject: = RE: Thinking of You...

Thanks

From: LAU, JILL [mailto:jlau@co.door.wi.us]
Sent: Friday, April 08, 2011 8:49 AM

“To: Nickolaus, Kathy

Subject: Thinking of You...

Kathy —

Keep your head held high....unfortunately, human error is inevitable. | wantyou to know I'm thinking of you and can't
imagine what you are going through. Stay positive, you will get through this.

JillM, Lau: ,

Door County Clerk

421 Nebraska Street.
Sturgeon Bay, Wi 54235
(920) 7462200

This-'rhessage-i)vvas secured by ZixCorp®),



From: Jensen Christina <christina.jensen@co.clark.wi.us>

Sent: Friday, April 8, 2011 2:02 PM

To: Nickolaus, Kathy <KNickolaus@waukeshacounty.gov>
.Subject: Stay Strong

Kathy.

We are all behind you. As a County Clerk, we understand how hectic things are on election night and how easily
something like this can happen. Stand tall, stay strong and don’t let them get you down.

Chris Jensen
Clark County Clerk

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for
the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and
privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or
distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please
contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the original

messadge.



From: Amihalko Amihalko <amihalko@co.forest.wi.us>

Sent: Friday, April 8, 2011 11:28 AM
To: Nickolaus, Kathy <KNickolaus@waukeshacounty .gov>
Subject: Thinking of you.

Just wanted you to know I am thinking of you. Take care!
Ann Mihalko

Forest County Clerk

200 E. Madison St.

Crandon, W1 54520

715-478-2422



From: Donna Seddon <dseddon@co.marquette.wi.us>

Sent: Friday, April 8,2011 4:19 PM

To: Nickolaus, Kathy <KNickolaus@waukeshacounty.gov>
Subject: Sorry to Hear

Hi Kathy,

| am sorry to hear of your troubles. Hang in there! We all make mistakes. The current political climate is particularly
nasty and | sorry that you got caught in it. Hold your head up because you have given a lot of years to the County and
they should understand.

Take care.

Donna J. Seddon

Marguette County Clerk

77 W. Park Street, PO Box 186
Montello, WI. 53949

608-297-3016

Fax: 608-297-7606 ‘

E-mail: dseddon@co.marquette.wi.us



From: Nickolaus, Kathy

Sent: Friday, April 8, 2011 9;03 AM

To: 'Tulie Winkelhorst' <jwinkelhorst@co.ozaukee. wi.us>
~ Subject: RE: NEWS. CONFERENCE

Thanks

From: Julie Winkelhorst [mailtozjwinkelhorst@co.ozaukee.wi.us]
Sent: Friday, April 08, 2011 8:56 AM

“To: Nickolaus, Kathy

Subject: NEWS CONFERENCE

Hi Kathy — It was very nice of Denise to explain but | had already saw the news canference and thought you did an
awesome job!! My heart went out to you having to face that criticism. | also sent out an email to my County Board in
advance of any possible guestions to explain how our process differs, but totally in support of you and that it was human
error. This was not about equipment, ballots or partisan politics. You did a greatjob!! . ' '

Julie

Tufianne B. Winkelhorst
Ozaukee County Clerk
(262)284-8109

(262)284-8100 fox
jwinikethorst@co.ozaukee.wius
website: www,co.ozaukee wi,us




From: Nickolaus, Kathy

“Sent: Friday, April 8, 2011 11: 00 AM

To: 'Kim Pytleski' <kim. pytleskl@co oconto. wi.us>
Subject: - RE: hi

Thanks

From: Kim Pytleski [mailto:kim. pytleski@co.oconto.wi.us]
Sent: Friday, April 08, 2011 10:10 AM

To: Nickolaus, Kathy

Subject: hi.

Just dropping you a line to say hi. You're a tough cookie — hang in there!! Call if you.riged anything!

Kim Pytleski .
County Clerk .

301 Washmgton St., Courthouse
Oconto WI 54153-1699
Dlrect[ 0) 834-6806

FAX (920) 934-6805

“This documient may contain information covered under the $riviicy Act, 5 ’U.S'C 552(a) aridfor the Health In:uranced’ortab'f ity csZﬁccountaﬁ[ityﬂct (oL 104:191) ainl its veirious: mzplémzntmg
regulations and must be protectu{ in:accordance with those prooisions. Healtfieare information. isipi itive.and st 62 tiéated accordingly, If this.corvespondence conitains:
" fiealtficare mfomamn st'is being provided to you after appropriate diithorization fromi-the yatmlt or umfer circumistances tﬁat Ao’ reqiire patibnt; autﬁanzatwn You, the recipient, are -
", obfgutedf to maintain it in-a safe, secure.and confidential manner Q{p—difcﬁuum ithout.additional patient consent.or as perwitted by faw'is prokibited. Unauthorized re-fisclose or failure to
- waintain caqﬁd'mtmfity :mﬁ]ectsyou to application of appropriate st i [f_yau fiave fec ed this cor spondence in ervor, pleas- 7ty_’y the :em{zrat orice amfde:trqy ariy copies youhie
“made.” : )




From: Jean Gottwald <jean.gottwald@co price. wi.us>

Sent: Friday, April 8, 2011 1:43 PM

" To: Nickolaus, Kathy <KNickolaus@waukéeshacounty.gov>
Subject: good day
Kathy,

Hope you having a good {or at least better) day!!

Jean Gottwald -

County Clerk - Pricé County

126 Cherry St, Rm 106, Phillips, W! 54555
715-339-5130; FAX.715-339-3089
jean.gottwald@co.price. wi.us

The information contained in this communication.may be confidential, is intended only forthe use of the recipient(s) named above, and may be legally privileged.

if the réadet of this messagé is not the interided recipient, you aré hereby nofified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication, or any of

its contents, is-strictly piohibited. 1f-your have received this cornmunicationin error, pléase return it to the sender immediately and delete the original message and
-.any. copy-of it from your computer system. “If you-have a: question-concerning this message, please:contact.the sender. : .



From:
Sent:
To:

Denise Wetzel <dwetzel@ruskcountywi.us>
Friday, April 8, 2011 7:49 AM

Scott Fibert <SFibert@bayfieldcounty.org>; Roxann Halverson
<roxann.halverson@buffalocounty.com>; Wanda Hindrichs
<whinrichs@burnettcounty.org>; Cindy Phillippi <cphillippi@co.adams.wi.us>;
Patricia Somppi <pat.somppi@co.ashland.wi.us>; DeeAnn Cook
<deeann.cook@co.barron.wi.us>; Darlene Marcelle
<marcelle_dk@co.brown.wi.us>; Beth Hauser <Beth@co.calumet.wi.us>;
Sandi Frion <sfrion@co.chippewa.wi.us>; Chris Jensen
<Christina.jensen@co.clark.wi.us>; Sue Moll <sue.moll@co.columbia.wi.us>;
Karen Gibson <Kgibson@co.dodge.wi.us>; Jill Lau <jlau@co.door.wi.us>;
Marilyn Hoyt <mhoyt@co.dunn.wi.us>; Janet Loomis <Janet.Loomis@co.eau-
claire.wi.us>; Geraldine Meyer <jmeyer@co.florence.wi.us>; Ann Mihalko
<amihalko@co.forest.wi.us>; Linda Gebhard <lgebhard@co.grant.wi.gov>;
Marge Bostelmann <mbostelmann@co.green-lake.wi.us>; Kyle Deno
<kyle.deno@co.jackson.wi.us>; Kathleen Kobylski <jcclerk@co.juneau.wi.us>;
Mary Krebs <mkrebs@co.kenosha.wi.us>; Ginny Dankmeyer
<dankmeyer.ginny@co.la-crosse.wi.us>; Kathy Jacob
<kjacob@co.langlade.wi.us>; Debbie Rauchle <drauchle@co.lincoln.wi.us>;
Sheila Pudelko <Spudelko@co.lincoln.wi.us>; Jamie Aulik
<jamieaulik@co.manitowoc.wi.us>; Lois Kiel <LoisKiel@co.manitowoc.wi.us>;
Donna Seddon <dseddon@co.marquette.wi.us>; Ruth Wapoose
<ruthwa@co.menominee.wi.us>; Shelly Bohl <sbohl@co.monroe.wi.us>; Kim
Pytleski <kim.pytleski@co.oconto.wi.us>; Mary Bartelt
<mbartelt@co.oneida.wi.us>; Nancy Christensen
<christnc@co.outagamie.wi.us>; Julianne Winkelhorst
<jwinkelhorst@co.ozaukee.wi.us>; Marcia Bauer
<Countyclerk@co.pepin.wi.us>; Jamie Feuerhelm
<jamie.feuerhelm@co.pierce.wi.us>; Carole Wondra
<carole.wondra@co.polk.wi.us>; Shirley Simonis
<simoniss@co.portage.wi.us>; Jean Gottwald
<Jean.gottwald@co.price.wi.us>; Victor Vlasak <vlasakv@co.richland.wi.us>;
Lori Stottler <Stottler@co.rock.wi.us>; Cindy Campbell <CindyC@Co.Saint-
Croix.WI.US>; Bev Mielke <bmielke@co.sauk.wi.us>; Rosemary Bohm
<Rosemary.Bohm@co.shawano.wi.us>; Julie Glancey
<Glancjmg@co.sheboygan.wi.us>; Bruce Strama
<Bruce.Strama@co.taylor.wi.us>; David Alleman <daalle@co.vilas.wi.us>;
Kimberly Bushey <kbushey@co.walworth.wi.us>; Lynn Hoeppner
<lhoeppne@co.washburn.wi.us>; Brenda Jaszewski
<Brenda.Jaszewski@co.washington.wi.us>; Mary Robbins
<mrobbi@co.waupaca.wi.us>; Melanie Stake
<MelanieS.COURTHOUSE@co.waushara.wi.us>; Sue Ertmer
<SErtmer@co.winnebago.wi.us>; Cindy Cepress <Ccepress@co.wood.wi.us>;
Janet Geisler <jgeisler@crawfordcountywi.org>; Susan Sandvick
<sue.sandvick@douglascountywi.org>; Lisa Freiberg
<Lisa.Freiberg@fdico.wi.gov>; Wendy Christensen
<Wendy.Christensen@goRacine.org>; Michael Doyle
<mdoyle@greencountywi.org>; Michael Saari <clerk@ironcountywi.org>; Barb



Frnak <BarbF@jeffersoncountywi.gov>; Linda Teske
<teskel@kewauneeco.org>; Linda Bawden <Ibawden@lafayettecountywi.org>;
Nan Kottke <Nrkottke@mail.co.marathon.wi.us>; Greg Klusendorf
<greg.klusendorf@mail.iowacounty.org>; Kathy Brandt
<meclerk@marinettecounty.com>; Joseph Czarnezki
<jczarnezki@milwcnty.com>; Kris Mayberry
<county.clerk@sawyercountygov.org>; Paul Syverson
<teclerk@tremplocounty.com>; Ron Hoff <Rhoff@vernoncounty.org>;
Nickolaus, Kathy <KNickolaus@waukeshacounty.gov>

Cc: Lisa Weiner <lweiner@milwcnty.com>

Subject: Voting Count Error - Waukesha County

Good Morning Fellow Clerks,
I'm sending this out to all of you to explain a little on what happened to Kathy during the election and the program that

she uses when collecting vote totals.

Please note that the program Kathy uses IS NOT the new canvass reporting program that is in the SVRS system ‘that we
all-have been using as of late. It is a completely different program that was created by GAB for Kathy to accumulate her
votes prior to uploading them into the program that the rest of us use. During this other process used by Kathy when
she received the votes from the municipality and recorded. them into her program she thought that'they were saved
along with the other totals when she reported her election night results and had no idea that they were not in there.
However, this particular municipalities totals did not get saved into her program therefore ending up with that -

municipalities votes not being reported correctly and her total count being off.

We all know how busy-and hectic it is on-election night after the poll close with the different media types, candidates-
and others wanting to know the outcome of an election. As always we all strive to do-the best we can during any -
election” process but we are human and we do make mistakes from time to time: no matter how careful we try and be.
I know I made different mistakes during this election they were just different ones than this and who hasn't made:
mistakes during an election anyway? Also our vote count was off by 31 one votes due to a municipality calling in

the incorrect totals on election night so-my county was on the news as well for an error in reporting the correct totals.

T'm here for Kathy as well as the rest of my fellow clerks. We do the job to the best.of our ability and the only enes that
know how much-hard work, long hours; stressfulness, and dedication we put into an election is & fellow clerk. Best of
luck to all of us on this election as well as any others.

Thank You, }

Denise

Denise Wetzel
Rusk Cotinty Clerk/Administrative Coordinator
311 Miner Ave E., Suite C150
Ladysmith, WI. 54848
Phone: {715) 532-2100
“Fax: (715) 532-2237
" E-Mail: dwetzel@ruskcountywi.us

CONFIDENTIAL NOTIGE:: The information contained in this e-mail and attached document(s) may contain confidential informétion that is intended only forthe
addressee(s). If you are.not the intended recipient, you are hereby advised that any disclosiire, copying, distribution or the taking of any action in reliance
upon the information is prohibitéd. It you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify the sender:and delete it from your system.



From: Nickolaus, Kathy .
Sent: Friday, Apnl 8, 2011 2:13 PM

To: | 'David Alléman’ <daalle@co.vilas.wi.us>
Subject: RE: Waukesha County
Thanks

From: David Alleman [mailto:daalle@co.vilas.wi.us]:

Sent; Friday, April 08, 20111:40 PM

“To: SFrion@co.chippewa.wi.us; Ann Milhalko; Barbara Frank; BMielke@co.sauk. wi.us; Brenda Jaszewski; Bruce Strama;
Christensen; Nancy J; Christina Jensen; Cindy Campbell; Cindy Meyers; Cindy Phillippi; DeeAnn Cook; Donna Seddon;
.dw_etze,l@ruskco,untyw; us; Ertmer, Sue; Geraldine Meyer; Ginny Dankmeyer; Greg Klusendorf;
‘hauser.beth@co.calumet.wi.us; Jamie Aulik; Jamie Feuerhelm; Janet Geisler; janet.loomis@co.eau-claire.wi.us;
jczarnezki@milwenty.com; Jean Gottwald; jlau@co.door.wi.us; Julie Glancy; jwinkelhorst@co.czaukee.wi.us; Karen
Gibson; Kathleen’ Kobylskn (jcclerk@co.juneau.wi.co); Kathy Brandt (mcclerk@marinettecounty. org); Nickolaus, Kathy;
kbushey@co valworth.wi.us; Kim Pytleski; Klacob@co.langlade.wi.us; Kris Mayberry; Kyle Deno; Linda Bawden; Linda
Gebhard; Linda Teske; Lisa Freiberg; Lynn Hoeppner; Marcia Bauer; Mary Bartelt; Mary Krebs .
(mkrebs@co:kénosha.wi.co); Mary Robbins; mbostelmann@co.green-lake.wi.us;
MelanieS.COURTHOUSE@co.waushara.wi.us; mhoyt@co.dunn.wi.us; Michael Doyle; Michael Saari; Nan Kottke; Ohlsen,
Robert; Patr Somppl, Polk County Carole-Wondra; Ron Hoff; Rosemary Bohm;: roxann. halverson@buffalocounty com;
’ ) , s; Scott Fibert; Sheila Pudelko; Shelly Boh;. snmomss@co portage:wi.us;
vstottler@co ck wn us: Sue Sandvick; sue.moli@co.columbia.wi.us; Trempealeau County Clerk; Victor Vlasak; Wendy
- Christensen; fhmnchs@burnettcounty org .

Subject: _Waukesh_a Cotinty’

~

Hi:

- l have to agree w:th Demse some mlstakes no matter how large, are unavmdable in the heat of battle | have nowhere

turnout. One of my Iargest towns ran out of ballots about 5 PM. They used the tOLlCh screen and copled paper ballots
'.Everybody that wanted to vote dld no one was turned away- WisPolitic plcked up the story and 1was slammed Tuesday

electlon W|th @ supre_
glven 500 ballots too cI'

"whlch were. relentless began in thxs media market well after the ballots were ordered and dellvered ] know how I felt
-Tuesday mght and | can t |magme the grief that Kathy is going through right now. We all need to stand behind her.

Vilas County Clerk
330 Court Street "
-Eagle River, Wi 54521
715.479.3602 _
~ daalle@co.vilas.wius:... .. -



From: Cindy Cepress <ccepress@co.wood.wi.us>

Sent: ' Fnday, April 8, 2011 807 AM
To: Nickolaus, Kathy <KN1ckolaus@waukeshacounty gov>

Subject: We're w1th you!!!

Cindy Cepress:

Wood County Clerk
ccepress@co.wood.wi.us
hitp://www.co.wood.wi.us/Departments/Clerk/
715-421-8460

715-421-8808 fax




From: Robinson, Nathaniel E - GAB <Nathaniel Robinson@Wisconsin.gov>

Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2011 5:44 PM

To: Nickolaus, Kathy <KNickolaus@waukeshacounty.gov>
Cc: Kennedy, Kevin - GAB <Kevin Kennedy@Wisconsin.gov>
Subject: Follow-up '

Hello Kathy,

Thank you for your effort to reach Kevin, and for sharing information with Adam Harvell about changes in Waukesha
County canvass numbers. Given this critical importance and impact of this information to plans that are being frantically
pursued to administer a statewide recount, Kevin and | wish you had asked Adam or whomever else you may have
spoken to in our office to, to find either of us so we could have personally conversed with you.

The information you shared with Adam is likely to be a game-changer regarding the need to administer a statewide
recount that we are focused on right now. When | learned about your conversation from Adam, at around 5:05 p.m. this
evening, | tried to call you to get a heads-up about this situation, you would not take my call. Given the gravity of this
situation, | am disappointed that you did not take a minute or two to share the gist of the situation. | am disappointed that
we are relegated to having to wait until after your news conference to learn more about this matter.

Please return my call at 608 267 0715. Thanks!

Best wishes and kind regards,
Nat

Nathaniel E. Robinson

Elections Division Administrator

Government Accountability Board

212 East Washington Avenue, 3rd Floor .
Madison, WI 53703 -

608 267 0715 (LAN)
608 267 0500 (FAX)

Nat.Robinson@wi.gov
hitp://gab.wi.gov

EXHIBIT

B
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From: Buerger, David - GAB <David Buerger@Wisconsin.gov>

Sent: Friday, April 8, 2011 7:21 AM

To: Nickolaus, Kathy <KNiekolaus@\vaukeshacounty.-g0v>
~ Subject: RE Resign Immediately :

Kathy,

| just wanted to personally express my support for you and your office. | know how busy and stressful elections can be
and appreciate that mistakes are made at every election. You were absolutely right that this is why we have a robust

canvass process 10 verify the totals reported on Election Night. | appreciate you coming forward and accepting

Tesponsibility for this mistake. While you may have been a critic of our agency at times, | have always appreciated your
candor.  If there is anything | can do to help you or your office in this time, please let me know.

Sincerely,

David Buerger

Elections Specialist

Wisconsin Government Accountability Board
david.buerger@wisconsin.gov

(608) 267-0951

‘From: Michael Parulski [mailto:paru Iski.michael,22@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, April 07, 2011 9:12pM , S

To: knickolaus@waukeshacounty.gov o v _

Cc: countyexec@waukeshacounty.gov; kathl_e_e-‘n.madden@wicourts.gov; Becker, Jonathan - GAB; Bohringer, Richard:-
GAB; Buerger, David - GAB; benc@techfusionsin.com; Coakley, Allison - GAB: Doffing, Christopher S - GAB; Edney,
Edward T - GAB; Falk, Shane - GAB; Frailing, Aaron P - GAB; Frautschy, Cheryl - GAB; Futrell, Jo - GAB; Haas, Michael R -
GAB; Harvell, Adam - GAB; Hauge, Sharrie - GAB; Hein, Ross D - GAB; Hoeth, John M - GAB; Judnic, Nathan -~ GAB; -
Kennedy, Kevin - GAB; Kreckow, Cindy - GAB; Kubica, Sonia - GAB: Lowe, Diane - GAB; Magney, Reid - GAB; Malane,
James O - GAB; Morvak, Dennis - GAB; Mueller, Kathryn - GAB; Oberle, Ann F - GAB; Pasikanti, Kamalakar - GAB; Pickett,
Steve - GAB; Porter, Tracey D - GAB; Robinson, Nathaniel E - GAB; Rossman, Steven R - GAB; Schwoerer, Tiffany A -
GAB; Steinhauer, Angela - GAB; Thapa, Subash - GAB; thomas.waegli@wi.gov; Whitt, Sarah - GAB;
CommissionerBauerly@fec.gov; CommissionerHunter@fec.gov; CommissionerPetersen@fec.gov;
commissionermcgahn@fec.gov;. Comm issionerWalther@fec.gov :

Subject: Resign Immediately '

Dear Mrs. Nickolaus,

Please resign immediately. The people of Waukesha County and the state of Wisconsin deserve better. You
have compromised the integrity of the election process and have shown that you are not qualified to take my
order at McDonald's after this debacle. My concem is that from my limited knowledge of computers is that
when you upload a spreadsheet into access it immediately populates the tables and automatically saves them.
We will never know the truth whether Or N0t you or someone else has tampered with the numbers for the recent

election for Supreme Court Justice for the State of Wisconsin in Waukesha County. You have no backup or.
proof of your claim. You or someone else have had two days to do whatever to this system. This is a black eye
on the entire election and reflects very poorly on the entire state and the election process. You should be
ashamed and held accountable for your incompetence if not.corrupt behavior. I would like a formal
investigation launched by the state and federal officials over this issue.

Thank you foryour time.
Mr. Michael J. Parulski

2973 N 89th Street
Milwaukee, WI 53222 EXHIBIT
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From: Schimel, Brad <Brad.Schimel@da.wi.gov>

Sent: Friday, April 8, 2011 8:24 AM

To: Nickolaus, Kathy <KNickolaus@waukeshacounty .gov>
Subject: Hang in there

Kathy,

You handled everything as well as possible yesterday. | had several events last night, and everyone | spoke with was
very understanding about how something like this could happen.

| think it will be ok. Hang in there and keep your chin up.

Brad

EXHIBIT
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